461

Ottawa, December 24, 1925.

Dear Mr. Black:

I have your letter of the 19th instant and thank
you very much indeed for the exceedingly useful and too
flattering letter which you wrote to Mr. Cahan. I am sorry
to say Mr. Cahan has been quite ill and no one now is
allowed to see him except Mrs. Cahan. I sincerely trust
he will soon recover.

Was delighted to see Mrs. Black and yourself here and extend to you both the most cordial Christmas greetings.

Yours very truly,

Hon. P.C. Black, M.P.P., Halifax, N.S.

MEIGHEN PAPERS, Series 3 (M.G. 26, I, Volume 66)

PUBLIC ARCHIVES
ARCHIVES PUBLIQUES
CANADA